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Apprenticeship Update

Martha Ponge 
Director of Apprenticeship

So I’m interested in getting started, what happens next?
When you contact me, I will schedule a time to meet you at 
your facility.  You should probably have HR representation, 
an operations person, and someone from management 
with the authority to approve the program involved in the 
meeting.

How much paperwork is involved?
There are only three forms involved: an agreement 
between MACNY and your company outlining the program 
requirements, a wage progression form for each occupation, 
and a rating form for each apprentice.  We will walk you 
through completing all of these forms.

Is the NYS Department of Labor involved?
MACNY serves as the program sponsor on your behalf.  The 
only information Labor will check on any of the participating 
companies is whether Unemployment Insurance has been 
paid and Income Taxes have been filed.  All other contact 
with Labor goes through MACNY.

So who does the training?
The on-the-job training is done by your skilled trades people 
at your facility.  MACNY will provide you with a detailed 
training outline for them to follow, along with training on 
how to instruct the apprentices.  The related instruction, 
which will range from 3-5 hours per week, will be provided 
by ToolingU and local community colleges.  We will arrange 
all of the related instruction for you.

How much work is involved?
As mentioned above, we will provide a detailed 
competency based training outline that you can check off 
as the apprentice masters each skill.  We will also supply 
a Learning Management System (LMS) from ToolingU that 
will allow you to track all of the training as it is completed.  

You will have to have your skilled trades people dedicate 
some time to instructing the apprentices, but as they learn, 
their increased knowledge will allow them to “pay back” as 
a return on your investment (ROI).

I’m doing fine, why should I need an apprentice?
We have heard from many companies that they are faced 
with the coming retirements of many of their skilled trades 
persons.  Unfortunately, many of the apprentice programs 
that used to be offered by the larger companies no longer 
exist.  There is just not a ready supply of journey-level 
workers in the workforce.  Unless we begin to replace those 
who are retiring now, and allow them to pass on their skills 
before they leave, we will be in deep trouble tomorrow.

OK, so how much will this cost our company?
We estimate that the maximum any year of training would 
cost would be $3,000 (four community college courses and 
one subscription to ToolingU).  We are asking participating 
companies to contribute up to 50% of the training costs 
($1,500).  In our first year of operation we will not have 
any community college courses until this fall (2017) and we 
are picking up the cost of ToolingU for 2017.  Considering 
each apprentice will receive over 150 hours of training 
we think this is high quality training at a very affordable 
price.  And if your company is located in Oneida, Herkimer, 
Madison, Chenango, Delaware, or Otsego counties you 
may be eligible to receive an additional $3,000 to train an 
apprentice through the American Apprenticeship Initiative 
Grant administered by Working Solutions.

I hope you will join with us in this important effort to 
build our skilled workforce.

To learn more, contact me directly at mponge@macny.
org or 315-474-4201 ext. 16.
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